Nevada mine now a Superfund
site
By Jason Hildago, Reno Gazette-Journal

Nevada “cautiously” agreed on Tuesday with efforts by the
Environmental Protection Agency to include an abandoned copper
mine near the town of Yerington on its priority 1list of
contaminated sites.

Gov. Brian Sandoval announced the decision in a letter to the
EPA, allowing the agency to include the Anaconda copper mine
to the National Priority List of contaminated sites without
opposition from the state.

The agreement, however, was contingent on several assurances
that Nevada is requiring from the EPA. These include ensuring
an alternative remedy if the EPA is unable to secure federal
funding for the site as well as a solid timetable for the work
that must be done. The state also wants the Nevada Department
of Environmental Protection to take the lead on the project
given 1its expertise in mine reclamation projects. NDEP is
specifically looking at the Arimetco portion of the site,
which 1is not covered by the work being paid for by former
Anaconda site owner Atlantic Richfield Co.
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